
 
Board of Trustees Academics and Campus Environment Committee 

 

NOTES 

 

Thursday, May 14, 2020 

Microsoft Teams Virtual Meeting 

 

I. Call to Order and Comments 

 

Chair Charles Tokarz welcomed and thank those in attendance, and called the 

meeting to order at 9:50 AM and a quorum was confirmed by Vice President and 

Assistant Corporate Secretary Cindy Visot with the following committee members 

present: 

 

Trustee Stephanie Goforth 

Trustee Michael Griffin 

Trustee Oscar Horton 

Trustee Deanna Michael 

Trustee Claire Mitchell 

Trustee Byron Shinn  

Trustee Charles Tokarz 

 

II. Public Comments Subject to USF Procedure  

 

Chair Tokarz confirmed there were no requests for public comment. 

 

III. New Business ï Action Items  

 

a. Approval of November 20, 2019 Meeting Minutes 

i. February 18, 2020 Meeting 

ii. April 16, 2020 Workshop 

 

Chair Tokarz asked the committee if any edits needed to be made to the minutes 

and the committee confirmed there were none. A motion for approval was made 

by Trustee Horton with a second from Trustee Griffin and was approved 

unanimously by the committee.  

 

b. Faculty Nominations for Tenure, Tampa 

 

Chair Tokarz introduced Senior Vice Provost Dwayne Smith to introduce both 

tenure items for the Tampa campus. Dr. Smith provided an overview of the 

differences between faculty nominations for tenure and tenure as a condition of 

employment. Dr. Smith then gave a summary of the faculty who were being 

presented for tenure, including key demographic statistics.  







A motion for approval was made by Trustee Shinn with a second from Trustee 

Mitchell and was approved unanimously by the committee.  

 

IV. Adjournment  

 

Chair Tokarz asked if any committee member had final comments. Trustee Michael 

introduced the committee to Timothy Boaz, the incoming president of the 

consolidated Faculty Senate and therefore, the new faculty representative on the 

Board of Trustees and Academics and Campus Environment Committee. Trustees 

thanked Dr. Michael for her service and valuable input over her tenure on the Board.  

 

Chair Tokarz echoed the comments of the committee and thanked everyone for 

attending and the presenters for their work. The meeting was adjourned at 11:24 AM. 


